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Under the Lobbyist Act, the ARHCA is appropriately defined as an Organizational Lobbyist.  As a 
group of service providers to Government, we are one of three partner organizations in the 
business of planning, designing, and building public roads and bridges.  The Tri-Party 
relationship between the owner (Alberta Transportation) the engineering designers (Consulting 
Engineers) and constructors (ARHCA) requires ongoing exchange of ideas, understanding and 
trust.          

Recognizing the need for open, professional communication, the Alberta Government, the 

Consulting Engineers of Alberta and the Alberta Roadbuilders and Heavy Construction 

Association signed a Partnership Charter in 2005 committing all parties to work together to 

deliver the safest and best value highway program for the benefit of all Albertans.  Paraphrasing 

from the Charter it was made explicit that to create a culture that rewards excellence and 

enhances efficiencies to the benefit of the taxpayer, strategies for open communication 

through social interaction, common training, and shared work experience would provide the 

best value to taxpayers from this strategic alliance.   

Where the Lobbyist Act has had an impact on this relationship is in the interpretation of Section 

6.2 prohibiting gifts.  I agree that in a free and democratic society the giving and receipt of gifts 

can have the appearance of seeking to unduly influence a decision maker.  The Conflicts of 

Interest Act deals with this matter fully. 

In practice the interpretation of these Acts and in conjunction with the Code for the Public 

Service has created an environment where the attendance at private sector conferences and 

events are perceived to be circumspect at best or “frills” at worst.  Managing businesses, 

projects, employees and constantly seeking opportunities to remain in business is a full time 

job.  Associations like the ARHCA are mandated to hold events and conferences to provide 

opportunities to efficiently interact with our clients so that both parties understand their 

respective concerns and challenges.  Events and conferences are the lifeblood of many non-

profits, both public and private.   

The combined impact of budget cuts to government attendance at events and conferences with 

the explicit classification of Government Rate discounts as a “gift” has put a chill on the 

willingness of government employees to even seek approval to attend our partnering events.  

The necessary restrictions on in-person meetings required to combat the pandemic have put a 

spotlight on the value of direct social interaction in building trust between people.  Technology 

has thankfully allowed us to continue basic operations but opportunities to build trusting 
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